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MEDIA STATEMENT 
 

For Immediate Release – 02 August 2022 
 

GOVERNMENT OR MUNICIPAL JOBS ARE NOT FOR SALE  
 

Once again it has come to the attention of Ray Nkonyeni Municipality that some rouge elements 
are luring desperate job seekers with promises to secure employment for a fee. 
 
Following advertisement of several positions a few weeks ago, some rouge elements and scammers are 
luring applicants through promising them to secure employment in exchange of a fee, referred to as 
‘idrinki’. We would like to caution members of the public that in terms of recruitment policy, the municipality 
follows a transparent, legal process which involves scanning and shortlisting of applications as per job 
requirement and as advertised. Those procedures are then followed by a process of interviews after which 
successful candidates are appointed. 
 
At no stage is anyone required to pay for any position, and any person who purports to be in a position to 
deliver any job through exchange of money is not telling the truth. The public is warned not to fall for such 
scams, and in fact, we strongly encourage such individuals to be reported to the nearest police station or 
call our Anti-Fraud and Corruption Hotline 0801 111 660 or the Presidential Hotline 17737  
 

For more information contact: 
Mr Simon M April 
Senior Manager: Mayoralty and Communications 
Ray Nkonyeni Municipality 
10 Connor Street 
Box 5 
Port Shepstone 
4240 
+27 39 688 2056 
+27 72 057 5387 
Simon.April@rnm.gov.za   
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